

## Minutes of Youth Committee 23 January 2018

Members	Ref	Aug	Sep	Oct	Nov	Jan	Feb	Mar	Apr	May	Jun	Jul	Aug
Andrew Leaver	AL	20	A	A	20	20							
Brian Sollitt	BS		20	20	A	20							
Dianna Osborne	DO	A	20	20	20	20							
Eric Hall	EH	20	20	20	20	20							
Eric Sylt	ES	20	20	20	A	20							
Gavin Howling	GH	A	A	A	A	A							
Jim Green	JG	A	20	20	A	20							
Jane Horn	JH	A	20	20	20	20							
John Horn	John H	A	20	20	20	20							
Kriss Payne	KP	A	20	A	A	20							
Maggie Saunders	MS	20	20	20	20	20							
Malcolm Britten	MB	A	A	20	20	20							
Mike Rowe	MR	20	A	20	20	A							
Penny Hancox	PH	20	20	20	20	A							
Phil Bendall	PB	A	A	A	A	A							
Shirley Morley	SM	20	A	A	A	A							
Stephen Robinson	SR	A	A	A	A	A							
Tony Pick	TP	20	20	20	A	20							

MINUTE	ACTION
<p><u>Apologies -</u></p> <p>GH CP PH PB</p>	
<p><u>Matters Arising:</u></p> <p>None that will not be included under the agenda items.</p>	
<p><u>Youth Speaks:</u></p> <p>Vale of Catmose Inters and Senior team won through the Semi-final to be at the District final on 24<sup>th</sup> February at Uppingham Community College, Inters 10.00, Seniors 13.00</p> <p>AL will try to attend.</p>	<p>AL</p> <p>EH</p>
<p><u>Young Chef:</u></p> <p>The local heats at Stapleford will be held on the 9<sup>th</sup> and 16<sup>th</sup> February, then District Final will be on 24<sup>th</sup> February.</p> <p>Correction – Events at Stapleford changed to 7<sup>th</sup> and 12<sup>th</sup> Feb.</p>	<p>BS</p>
<p><u>Young Musician:</u></p> <p>MS reported that the North of District Semi final venue will be Soar Valley Music Centre, Claremont St, Leicester.</p> <p>So far the only enquiry is from Swallowdale School.</p>	<p>MS, SA</p> <p>PH</p>

<p><u>Young Citizen:</u></p> <p>DO reported that Interact may have a candidate. Also the Hub has a candidate studying there but living outside the Borough. We agreed to take her application.</p>	MR
<p><u>Young Writer:</u></p> <p>MS has advertised the ' Poem for Harry and Meghan' to schools and through the Melton Times with no response.</p>	MS, MR
<p><u>Young Designer:</u> Club reservations to District by 23<sup>rd</sup> April 2018</p> <p>MS has placed the publicity in schools</p>	GH, EH TP
<p><u>Young Photographer:</u> Club reservations to District by 23<sup>rd</sup> April 2018</p> <p>MS has placed the publicity in schools, competition advertised in Melton Times.</p>	MR
<p><u>Young Artist:</u> Club reservations to District by 23<sup>rd</sup> April 2018</p> <p>MS has placed the publicity in schools, competition advertised in Melton Times.</p>	MS, EH GH
<p><u>Rotary Stars</u></p> <p>Nothing to report.</p>	PH TP
<p><u>RYLA</u></p> <p>No participation this year; can some of the money be put to another use?</p>	
<p><u>Interact:</u></p> <p><b>MV16:</b> The Christmas raffle raised £50 for Hope for Cancer. Another group is hoping to arrange raffle at Easter.</p> <p><b>JFC:</b> Five students are doing a reading to residents at Age UK. Others are supporting a cake stall and knitting for orphaned children in Nepal.</p>	DO, JH
<p><u>Youth Exchange:</u></p> <p>International Youth Camp applicant Greg Scotland from Old Dalby who plays violin in several orchestras has been interviewed by AL and EH to apply for the international music camp in San Diego California in July and was recommended to their committee. He has been accepted by their selectors and we will sponsor his trip. He has been invited to the Melton Mowbray Club meeting for a meal and familiarisation.</p>	ES, EH

<p><u>AOB:</u></p> <p>AL reported that Melton Belvoir are making a grant of £250 to the 'Young Carers' group.</p> <p>MS reported that a bequest from the family of Tony Field is being used to grant the Hub £50 each year to the nominated best student in their final year. This is to assist with their further education. A certificate will also be presented.</p> <p>MS reported that the Hub is seeking financial support for equipment for the workshop development and Melton Belvoir have contributed £500. Could the Rotary Clubs Melton Mowbray and Aurora also consider making a contribution?</p> <p>The committee asked the Chairmen to consult with club Presidents regarding progress of jointly funded projects including '103 The Eye'</p> <p>Photographs and write up to ES, EH for publicity purposes.</p> <p>Contact for Q&amp;A re Nepal - TP</p>	
<p><u>Date of Next Meeting:</u></p> <p>Date     20<sup>th</sup> February 2018</p> <p>Time:     5pm at QLH</p>	